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RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

Approved September 29, 2000

Resolution requesting to change the address of the Providence Tower

Building at One Bank Boston Plaza to One Financial Plaza.
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Providence Postmaster

UNITED STATES

August 29. 2000

Dear Councilwoman Young:

We concur with this resolution and foresee no problems with the name change.

Sincerely,

Thank you for writing to us concerning the resolution pending that would change 
"One BankBoston Plaza" to "One Financial Plaza".

pc; Pamela Thurber, Customer Relations Coordinator 
Claire E. Bestwick, Second Deputy City Clerk

I would like to express my appreciation for your notifying the Postal Service of the 
proposed resolutions for the City of Providence and I hope our input is of assistance 
to you and the City Council in making a decision.

Councilwoman Balbina Young . 
Chairwoman, Urban Redevelopment 
Renewal and Planning Committee,
Providence City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, Rl 02903-1789

Leonard E. O'Leary ( 
Postmaster

1 CoRuss Street

Providence, Rl 02904-9998 
Tele. 752-5500

1  ̂POSTAL SERVICE
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Fleet Bank

April 4, 2000

Dear Councilman Lombardi;

Sincerely,

A Member of Fleet Financial Group

We would appreciate your expediting this request so that we can make the change effective in 
June of this year.

Councilman John J. Lombardi
376 Broadway
Providence, RI 02909

Due to the merger of BankBoston N.A. and Fleet National Bank, we are in the process of 
changing the name of all buildings with the BankBoston name. We would like to change the 
address of our downtown Providence Tower building from One BankBoston Plaza to One 
Financial Plaza.

os

If you require additional information, please do not hesitate to call me at 278-8196.Thank you for 
your consideration of this matter.
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Rayra^d J. Gre^re 
Sei/or Manage^
R^ Estate Transactions
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RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
647No.

Approved September 29, 2000

Resolution requesting to change the address of the Providence Tower

Building at One Bank Boston Plaza to One Financial Plaza.

R. Clement
City Clerk

A true copy. 
Attest:

THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
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Fleet Bank
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April 4, 2000

Dear Councilman Lombardi:

Sincerely,

A Member of Fleet Financial Group

t

Councilman John J. Lombardi
376 Broadway
Providence, RI 02909

We would appreciate your expediting this request so that wc can make the change effective in 
June of this year.

Due to the merger of BankBoston N.A. and Fleet National Bank, we are in the process of 
changing the name of all buildings with the BankBoston name. We would like to change the 
address of our downtown Providence Tower building from One BankBoston Plaza to One 
Financial Plaza.

I

If you require additional information, please do not hesitate to call me at 278-8196.Thank you for 
your consideration of this matter.

Sempf Manage^
R^l Estate Tf^sactions
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Providence Postmaster

August 29. 2000

I

Dear Councilwoman Young:

We concur with this resolution and foresee no problems with the name change.

Sincerely »

I
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Thank you for writing to us concerning the resolution pending that would change 
"One BankBoston Plaza" to "One Financial Plaza".

pc: Pamela Thurber, Customer Relations Coordinator 
Claire E. Bestwick, Second Deputy City Clerk
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Councilwoman Balbina Young
Chairwoman, Urban Redevelopment 
Renewal and Planning Committee 
Providence City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, Rl 02903-1789

/

UNITED STATES 
POSTAL SERVICE

I would like to express my appreciation for your notifying the Postal Service of the 
proposed resolutions for the City of Providence and I hope our input is of assistance 
to you and the City Council in making a decision.
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Leonard E. O'Leary (
Postmaster

1 CoRuss Street

PrOWOENCE, Rl 02904-9998
Tele. 752-5500

r—

&

I 
c.n

S'--
SS
“nr^‘

5-§
oo



.• <

3

UviUENcE. K:

ZflOO OCT -5 A il- 18
BARBARA A. TRONCY

ACTING RECORDER OF DEEDS

.<;eceived for record

o,


